
It is definitely the busiest time of the year! Our newest 
addition to the family, Denver, was born September 30 
and has certainly been 
the center of attention 
at home! The delivery 
and recovery went well, 
and Sarah and Denver 
are in good health. We 
thank God for this little 
blessing and pray that 
God will use his life in a 
special way for His 
glory!


We were blessed to have some of our family come 
and visit at Thanksgiving, and we had a wonderful 
week enjoying time together and playing in the snow. 
It is really nice to have the extra space in the house 
now, and it was put to good use during the holiday.


The chi ldren are progressing wel l in thei r 
homeschooling and we praise the Lord for good 
health this fall as well. There have been the normal 
colds that go around this time of year but so far we 
have been spared from anything serious. Thank you 
for keeping us in your prayers throughout the cold and 
flu season!


There has been a lot of new activity at church, which 
is always encouraging and at the same time is a 
challenge as we adjust to the new demands on our 
time and energy. We continue to have new visitors in 
our services almost every week.


The Lord brought to us a mom and her three children 
who are going through a difficult family situation 
regarding the father. Please pray that the Lord will 
sustain them and bring about reconciliation and 
healing in their home. The children are always so 
happy to be at church and the mom has found at 
loving support group in her new church family.


Another young mother, who we haven’t seen in a few 
years, has recently come back and is attending 
faithfully with her three young ones. Please pray that 
her husband will come to church with them.


One of our members that faithfully brings her 
granddaughter to church was delighted when her 
daughter decided she would go to church with them. 
Please pray for Claudia as it is clear the Lord is 
working in her heart through the joyful faith she sees 
in her mother and in her daughter.


The Lord has added many new souls this year into our 
church family, but for many of them, their spouses do 
not come. Please help us pray for these families, that 
God will guide and strengthen them as they live out 
the gospel at home, and that the spouses will join 
them in following the Lord.


Continue to pray for Michel, who is growing in the 
Lord and is now preparing for a future ministry as the 
Lord leads him. We began organizing our first Bible 
institute course to start training him and any others 
who might be interested. We were amazed to have 15 
others who also signed 
up for the class! We 
n o w h a v e a g o o d 
group of men and 
women who attend 
online and in person 
every Tuesday evening 
as pastor Guillaume 
Roy from our sister 
church teaches Old 
Testament survey. 


Please pray for our Christmas service on December 
18, that many visitors will come and hear the gospel 
and accept Christ this Christmas. We pray the Lord 
will bless you all abundantly. Thank you for your 
faithful prayers and support. MERRY CHRISTMAS!
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